October 17, 2023
Council Chambers
Vigo County Government Center
Terre Haute, Indiana

Roll Call:
Present: Mike Morris, Chris Switzer and Mark Clinkenbeard

Others Present: County Attorney Terry Modesitt, Auditor James Bramble, Diana Winsted-Smith, Chris
Eldridge, Kevin Gardner, Larry Robbins, Todd Thacker, Kara Wright, Jordynne Shelton, Jared Bayler, Richard
Shagley, Bruce Allen, Tony Cassiseah, and several members of the public.

Pledge of Allegiance.
Mike Morris called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Review of Minutes/Claims. Auditor James Bramble presented the Board with meeting minutes for October
10, 2023 for approval. Mark Clinkenbeard made a motion to approve the minutes for October 10, 2023.
Chris Switzer seconded the mation. Upon a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed.

Mr. Bramble then presented the Board with payroll for October 13, 2023 in the amount of $1,428,426.14 for
approval. Chris Switzer made a motion to approve the October 13, 2023 payroll. Mark Clinkenbeard
seconded the motion. Upon a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed.

Mr. Bramble then presented the Board with expenditures for the period of October 7, 2023 through October
13, 2023 in the amount of $3,442,562.67. Mark Clinkenbeard made a motion to approve the October 7, 2023
through October 13, 2023 claims in the amount of $3,442,562.67. Chris Switzer seconded the motion. Upon
a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed.

Public Comments. There were none.

Comments or other business from Commissioners or other Elected Officials. Larry Robbins, County
Engineer, said they were winding up the paving and roadwork for the year and are working on the second
Community Crossings award for this year. Robertson and New Goshen have already been paved, they
working on Houseman now and will pick up Davis while they are down there. Miami Gardens is scheduled for
the end of next week. They are starting the structures on Trueblood so that will probably be finished the
middle of next month. The first Community Crossings project on Greencastle is being worked on now and
should be finished by the end of the week so it should be on schedule to be finished in November. Mark
Clilnkenbeard said 911 should be operational by the middle of December. Councilman Todd Thacker said the
final budget would be adopted tonight at the County Council meeting and there are some ARPA requests
scheduled for voting. The meeting will be held at the City Court room in City Hall.

The meeting recessed at 9:07 a.m. W
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